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Free Cash For Members  !!!!!! 
 

Like to own a fresh $10.00 bill for doing five minutes of work ??   Well you can under a new program being 
instituted by council #788 in its attempt to promote and gain new members into council #788.  Here is how it 
works.  Either propose a new member yourself on a Form 100, or submit a name of a prospective new member to 
either the Membership Director Luis Velasquez (517- 930-4660) or Grand Knight Jay Corey (517-974-6501).  If 
that new member goes through the first degree and receives his membership card, you get $10.00  CASH !! 

That is all there is to it.  The program is effective immediately and hopefully everyone will take advantage of this 
great offer.  This offer is to new members only and does not include transfers or reinstatements. 
 

Help council #788 membership grow this fraternal year and expose men 18 years and older to a great organization 
of the Knights of Columbus and what we do and stand for.  Both Luis and Jay are happy to discuss the knights 
with any prospective member if you are uncomfortable with doing that, and you will get all the credit and cash if 
that prospective member joins through the first degree. 

Follow us on           acebook@ Knights of 
Columbus Richard Council 788 

 

State Deputy Bill Chasse throwing out the first pitch recently at the Lugnuts Knights of Columbus Vocations 
game held at Cooley Stadium on Friday, August 10, 2018.  The pitch was just a little outside, but the form was 
great !!! 
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A Message From Your Grand Knight                         Jay G. Corey 
 

Fall is almost upon us, which means football games, fall color tours, burning leaves, school in session, and 
activities at the club.  There are many things that are coming up in September and right on through the 
Christmas season and I hope you will take note of them on the Calendar of Events and participate in them as 
much as you can this year. 
 

You will see that MEMBERSHIP is being stressed this year and I hope everyone will take this seriously and 
try and propose a new member into council #788.  As you can see from the front page, I have instituted a 
$10.00 incentive for anyone that brings to our attention, or proposes a new member with that prospective 
member completing a Form 100 and taking the first degree.  It is imperative that we grow as a membership and 
this year’s council officers, including State officers are committed to the growth of Knights of Columbus 
members in Michigan.  We all need to work together and I sincerely hope all of you will take this request 
seriously and do your very best to make this happen and bring in at least one new member.  Put money in your 
wallet with our new incentive program and build the Knights of Columbus at the same time. 
 

Our State officers are being installed on Saturday, September 8, 2018 starting with a mass at St. Gerard at 4:30 
pm followed by a reception at the Lansing Center.  Everyone is welcome to attend especially the mass and 
installation ceremony, and of course the reception if you want to.  Cost is only $40.00 per person for the 
reception and if you would like a ticket, please contact me directly at 517-974-6501.  This is a historic occasion 
with our own PGK Bill Chasse being installed and becomes the fifth member from our council to hold the 
honorable position of State Deputy.   
 

We have a Walleye Dinner set for Friday, September 14th from 4 pm to 7 pm and everyone including your 
friends, family, and guests are welcome to attend.  The LCA is putting on a Car Show on Saturday, September 
15th from 9 am to 1 pm with cars from all over mid-Michigan along with food, beverages, oldies music, 50/50’s 
and much more.  This is all FREE and everyone is welcome to attend.  The St. Gerard Breakfast’s start again 
and our Monday Night Burger Nights continue.  A Clergy Appreciation Dinner is in the works for October, our 
patio remains open for fall evening get togethers, Men’s Bowling starts up, the Ladies Auxiliary start meeting 
and a whole host more of activities all begin in the September fall season. 
 

October brings us much more including more dinners, a Euchre Tournament, Cash Bash, Tootsie Roll Drive 
and much more for everyone to enjoy.  Needless to say, VOLUNTEERS are needed for all of these events and 
we continue to ask for volunteers.  No one gets turned away if they want to help in some way to any of our 
functions.  If you have not volunteered before, now may be the time.  Please call me at (517-974-6501)  and I 
will get you to the right person for any volunteering that you want to do .  This includes bartending that we are 
greatly in need of on a one shift per month basis.  Anything you can do helps your club and the Knights of 
Columbus.  Thank you for everything you do !! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Knights of Columbus is now on     acebook.  Follow us on Facebook and 
share our events with your friends.  A lot of our events are open to the public, 
so bring a friend down to the Columbus Hall.  Look for us under Knights of 
Columbus Richard Council 788. 

        KNIGHT  

        OF THE MONTH 

 

September  2018 
 

Scott Chalmers 

 

        FAMILY  

        OF THE MONTH 

 

September  2018 
  

Bill & Liz Schaner 



A Message From Your LCA President                        Bill Schaner 
 

Saturday September 15th will be the Annual Columbus Hall Classic Car Show. The event is $12 to show a 
vehicle and free to come view the classic cars.  This is always a great event. The people showing their cars love 
to have people show up and view their vehicles, and you can help us by stopping out and looking at the cars and 
by voting on which cars you think should win a trophy. We give away 10 trophies for the people’s choice 
awards. The 100th anniversary Michigan State Police car will be at Columbus Hall also this year, and this will 
be a great opportunity to see this vehicle. 
 

The LCA is selling Cash Bash tickets at the club. The 1st ticket drawn wins $50, the 25th ticket and every 25th 
ticket from 25 to 275 wins $50. The 7th, 6th, 5th and 4th tickets from the last draw all win $100, 3rd from the last 
wins $200, 2nd from last wins $300, next to last wins $400 and last ticket drawn winds $1,000. This is a great 
raffle for anyone who feels they have no luck with normal raffles. The drawing will be October 13th starting at 
6:00 and we will have food and drink specials as we draw winners from the drum. Buy a ticket, mark your 
calendar and come out on October 13th for some fun. 
 

The LCA is also sponsoring a Euchre tournament on Friday October 12th at 6:30 pm. It is $20 in advance to 
play and $25 at the door, only 60 tickets will be sold. We will have prizes, food and drink specials for the 
players. Come on out and have some fun. 
 

All of these events, and others, help us keep the doors open on the Columbus Hall. You can help by buying 
raffle tickets, attending events and donating money to the building fund.  This is how we keep a home for 
Council 788 to do all of their charitable work. The club is member owned and member funded. The LCA board 
is doing their part by cutting costs through new lights and improving the building for your comforts. Please help 
us keep the Council 788 and the Columbus Hall moving forward.  
 

The Knights of Columbus is now on     acebook.  Follow us on Facebook and share our events with your 
friends.  A lot of our events are open to the public, so bring a friend down to the Columbus Hall.  Look for us 
under Knights of Columbus Richard Council 788. 
 

Clergy Appreciation Dinner   October 11th  
 

The Knights of Columbus Councils in the greater Lansing area are sponsoring a Clergy Appreciation Dinner on 
Thursday, October 11, 2018 for all the hardworking clergy and religious personnel that guide us and pastor us in 
our lives. You are invited to participate in this appreciation dinner to thank these people who mean so much to 
us. 
 

Bishop Boyea will be celebrating the mass which begins at 5:00 pm at St. Martha’s Parish.  Following mass, 
there will be a social gathering and dinner.  Tickets are available through our Grand Knight Jay Corey 517-974-
6501 and are only $15.00 per person up to September 15th and then they will be $20.00.  Dinner is set to begin 
at 6:30 pm and will consist of Spaghetti, salad, rolls, desert and beverages.  Proceeds go to benefit various needs 
within the Diocese of Lansing.  
 

St. Martha’s Parish is located at 1100 W. Grand River, Okemos, Michigan 48864.  Contact GK Jay for your 
tickets today and show your support for our religious and clergy personnel in the Lansing area. 

Bishops Golf Outing 2018 
It was an amazing day with 
the proceeds going to our 
Lansing Seminarians.  
Congrats to PGK Dane for 
winning the longest drive 
contest trophy and a trophy 
for being in the longest 50’ 
putt contest for $5,000, 
which he was oh so close 
but no cigar, and we will 
never hear the end of it !!   



                                                   Habitat For Humanity Always Needs Your Help 
    

Habitat For Humanity needs your help to build a better tomorrow in the Lansing, East Lansing,  
Haslett, and Okemos areas.  This is done through the ReStore which has two area locations.  One 
is at 1605 Haslett Road, Haslett, MI 48840.  (517) 999-0488.  The other location is at 1941 
Benjamin Dr., Lansing, Michigan 48906.  (517) 374-6235.  Their hours vary from 9:00 am to 
4:00 pm depending on which store you choose, and they are all closed Sunday & Monday. 

 

   For a quick response, you can call (517) 575-8152 for the pickup hotline.  At the ReStore you 
can Shop, Donate, or Volunteer to help.  Everything is always needed and you can call them on the hotline number, the 
stores individual numbers, or access them on line at: www.habitatlansing.org.  Help them help those less fortunate and 
please tell all your friends about them. 

 
 
 

 
 
From The Newsletter Desk                              Jay G. Corey 
 

In the meantime, THE 15TH OF THE PRECEEDING MONTH is still the deadline for submitting material for 
consideration into each newsletter.   Anything that you may have for the newsletter, in the way of articles can be sent to 
me directly at jgc2400@comcast.net.  You may also contact me at my home number of 731-6074 or by cell at 974-6501. 
If you would like to view the newsletter on line, please go to our website location which is the following:  
www.788.councilnet.us.     
 

Sickness & Distress  
 

Prayers and recovery intentions continue to be needed for Brothers Mike Arens, Mike Shepard, PGK Tom Getzmeyer, 
Dick Thelen, Ginger Book, PGK Al Boucher, Richard Nickoff, Jack Pratt, Joe Kobus, Chris Fox, Phillip Marazita, Robert 
Nelson, Charles Stickney, Delores Tabor surviving widow of Larry Tabor, Nicholas D’Anna, Patricia Humpsch, Louis 
Powell,  Ann Killian, Joann Klein wife of Thomas Klein, Lewis McKenna, Wanda Hicks wife of member Richard Hicks, 
Joe and Jane Deschryver, and Cindy Leveque wife of Bill Leveque.  Our condolences go to the family of deceased 
member Tim Quealy whose wife Maureen recently passed away, and to the Bill Sickler family whose wife Anne Sickler 
also recently passed away.  Finally, our condolences to the family of brother Fred Pirochta who also passed away and was 
a member of our council for 57 years passing on August 17, 2018. 
 

If you know of someone that is ill and recovering, or has passed away, please contact our Grand Knight, Jay 
Corey, at jgc2400@comcast.net or at 517-974-6501.  You can reach our Acting Financial Secretary, Jay Corey,  
517-974-6501 or via email at:  jgc2400@comcast.net or fs788@mikofc.org.  

 
Council Golf Outing A Great Success  
 

The annual Council #788 Golf Outing which supports our St. Gerard Youth Group and other designated 
Charities was a huge success happening on August 11th at the Royal Scot Golf Course.  Twelve teams competed 
for the right to say they were the best, but the real winners were our designated charities including the St. 
Gerard Youth Group.  Over $2,800 was netted from this fun event and our thanks to all of the sponsors and 
teams that participated in this annual fund raising event.  Congrats to Father Vincent Richardson who won many 
of the prizes including a back pack to carry them all out of Royal Scot. 
 

Thanks go to Chairman GK Jay Corey and PGK Don Schmitz, along with PGK Dick McCloy, PGK Mike 
Schaefer, and PGK Ken Morrison.  Next year’s event is already being planned with new member Corey 
Livingston and Justin Hunt taking over the event.  Thanks to everyone who played !!!! 

VOLUNTEER 

Volunteers continue to be needed for every event that we have at Council #788.  No one should feel that they 
cannot be part of an event in volunteering their time and talent.  It’s our own members that are needed to keep our 
programs, dinners, and other events going.  Please consider this and contact our Grand Knight Jay G. Corey at 
517-974-6501 if you can help 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Car Show Ready For Cars At Columbus Hall 
 

The Annual Columbus Hall Car Show is again on tap this year and it promises to be bigger and better than in 
the past years according to Chairman Frank Cherniawski.  September 15th is the date which is a Saturday 
beginning with registration at 8:00 am followed by the actual car show from 9 am to 1 pm.  Registration is only 
$12.00 and you can register your car until 10 am.  The car show is one of the LCA’s annual fundraisers to 
maintain Columbus Hall and surrounding grounds. 
 

Sponsorships are available for $250.00 for a Gold Sponsor, $150.00 for a Silver Sponsor, and $75.00 for a 
Bronze Sponsor.  In addition to sponsors, donated items are needed to be placed in gift bags which are given out 
to our car show entrants.  These items may include pens, gift certificates, etc. and please let us know if you are 
able to donate any of these types of items.  This year, we are planning on having 80-100 cars in the show. 
 

In addition to the show there are burger baskets available, oldies music, beverages, 50/50 raffles and other door 
and raffle prizes.  Trophies for People’s Choice Award, and the Top 10 “Best of Show” trophies will be 
awarded also.  If you would like to help, donate, or participate, please contact Frank at 517-323-2063.  This is 
always a fun event for the whole family and some great cars from the past are always a treat to see and 
photograph. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

September 9th   
 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 
 

Ed Wawiernia – Captain 
Dane Jurkovic 
Casey Griggs 
Ed Stoffer 
Dave Luedtke 
Dave Barker 
Michelle Barker 
Ken MacKenzie 
Margaret MacKenzie 
Bob Whyte 
John Drzik 
Mary Corey 
 

WANNA HAVE SOME FUN !!!! 

 

BARTENDERS NEEDED  !!!!! 

 

For Many Shifts - No Experience Necessary  

Men or Women   

Contact Monica Bergstrom  

 517-321-2209 

  Meet People, Swap Stories, Have Some Fun !! 

 

Burger Nights 

        At Columbus Hall 
 

We are still having Burger Baskets every Monday night at 
Columbus Hall.  Burgers and fries for $6.00 are served from 5 
pm to 8:30 pm, during the golf season.   Both takeout and eat 
in baskets are available and feature a grilled hamburger or 
cheesburger cooked to your liking, your favorite topping along 
with a serving of some great steak fries.  These great mouth 
wattering burgers continue to be a hit every Monday, so grab 
you’re your friends, family and the kids and come on down.   
 
 

 Propose  A  New    

Member   Today !! 
Help Us Meet Our Goals This Year !! 

$10.00 For Every New Member Proposed !! 

Contact Membership Chairman 

Luis Velasquez at 517-930-4660 



Plan Now For The Diocesan Eucharistic Procession 
 

Individuals, families, parish groups and ministries are being encouraged to plan now for participating in the 
September 22nd Eucharistic Procession that is being organized to fill the Breslin Center on that date. 
 

Bishop Earl Boyea will celebrate the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass and concelebrated by nearly all of the priests of 
the diocese on that date.  There will be NO masses on Saturday afternoon at the parishes in the diocese on 
September 22nd.  Plans call for a procession that will journey from St. Mary’s Cathedral in Lansing to the 
Breslin Center in East Lansing beginning at 9:00 am in the morning and arriving at the Breslin Center at 11:30 
am.  This four mile journey expresses our love for Christ in the Real Presence of the Eucharist by publicly 
honoring Him.  It is hoped that well over 10,000 Catholics will be a part of this program arriving at the Breslin 
Center with the assembly gathering with inspiring speakers from 1:00 pm to 4:30 pm.  The all diocesan mass 
will begin at 4:30 pm and is scheduled to end at 6:30 pm. 
 

Parking is available at the Breslin Center at a cost of $10.00 for the day.  Free bus transportation from the 
Breslin Center to St. Mary’s will be provided starting at 7:00 am.  Parishes, parish schools, and ministries are 
invited to participate as groups with t-shirts, banners and flags.  You can join in for the full procession, a part of 
it, or view it remotely at the Breslin Center where the procession will be broadcast live.  Bishop Boyea is 
hoping that this will be a historic event in our diocese with a day of celebration, witness and worship together.   
 

The Knights of Columbus will be a vital part of this event including our 4th Degree Honor Guard and many of 
our State Dignitaries will also be participating in the procession and days activities.  Throughout the morning 
and afternoon of this gathering at the Breslin Center, attendees will have access to the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation and the opportunity to view several religious displays and take advantage of a variety of Catholic 
vendors and ministries.  Fun activities for young children will be available and professional childcare will be 
offered free of charge during select times in the afternoon.  Concession stands will be open for those who wish 
to purchase meals on site. 
 

You and your family need to register and you can do that after masses, on line, or you may contact Tom 
Kalchik at 517-256-7968.  We encourage you and your families to mark this date down and consider attending 
this historic event in the making.  Elsewhere in this newsletter is a flyer about this event and you may also go 
onto their website for further information and registration at:  www.madeforhappiness.org.   
 

Building Fund Still Accepting And Needing Donations 
 

Many members have sent in a Building Fund Donation and it is very much appreciated.  We still would like to 
receive more donations from those members who have not submitted a donation to date.  The funds received 
have already allowed us to make some improvements to the building such as lighting with LED lights inside 
and out saving money on our electric bills, as well as asphalt sealing the parking lot and restriping for parking 
spaces and some interior drywall repair.  Much has yet to be done, and these donated funds help us plan what 
we can do immediately and long range. 
 

If you have not donated, would you please consider a donation at this time.  Our goal of $115,000 has not been 
met, yet every dollar we receive puts us a little closer to that goal and everyone benefits from the improvements 
and betterments made.  Elsewhere in this newsletter is a donation form.  If you have not sent one in yet please 
consider making a copy of the form and sending in a donation.  Whatever you can afford is appreciated and a 
big thank you goes to those members who have done so and those who will yet contribute. 
 

Retirement With The Knights of Columbus 
 

Thinking of retirement or wondering if you have enough money for retirement ???  Well the answer may be 
with the Knights of Columbus.  With a properly structured retirement annuity from the Knights of Columbus, 
you can have retirement income that you cannot outlive, GUARANTEED.  How is this possible you ask?  Well 
you need to contact Agent Mike DuMont at 517-327-0177 for that answer.  It might be the most important 
phone call you make in this day and age with fluctuating markets and investments.  Do yourself a favor and call. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Help Us Help Them   44th Annual Tootsie Roll M.I. Drive 
 

Our 44th Annual M.I. Tootsie Roll Drive is set for October 5th Friday, October 6th Saturday, and October 7th 
Sunday, to benefit the Michigan Citizens with Intellectual & Developmental Disabilities.  This is our OUTSIDE 
drive wherein we are at individual locations here in the greater Lansing area with our yellow & red vests and 
canisters asking for donations. 
 

Our inside drive is during Palm Sunday at St. Gerard which we had already this year, but we moved our outside 
drive to October where the weather is warmer and the skies are bluer.  This was done a couple of years ago and 
has worked out very well.  This annual drive takes a lot of VOLUNTEERS to man the different locations so that 
our monies will go to the beneficiaries as described above and in the Grand Knights message this month. 
 

Chairman Jake Chasse will be organizing this event again this year with his army of volunteers.  If you can help 
let Jake or our Grand Knight know which will help out a lot in organizing this event.  We start collections at 
9:00 am in the morning and end at 5:00 pm.  These are two hour shifts and the whole family can get involved 
including the kids !!!  Please consider helping on this event which is not too far in the distant future. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Coming Events  
Aug. 31st  MSU vs Utah State – Game Time 7 pm 
Sept. 1st – 3rd  Columbus Hall Closed For Labor Day 
Sept. 4th  Officers Meeting  7  pm 
Sept. 5th  Ladies Auxiliary Meeting  7 pm 
Sept. 6th  Men’s Bowling at Royal Scot  6 pm  -  Season Starts Every Thursday at 6:00 pm 
Sept. 7th  State Officer Installation Rehearsal  6:30 pm  St. Gerard 
Sept. 8th  State Officer Installation Mass 4:30 pm  Reception Dinner Following Mass 
Sept 9th   St. Gerard Parish Picnic  -  Noon to 2 pm 
Sept. 10th  Burger Night 5 pm to 8:30 pm  -  Men’s Golf 4:30 pm 
Sept. 11th  Council Meeting & First Degree  -  7 pm 
Sept. 14th  Walleye Dinner – 4 pm – 7 pm 
Sept. 15th  LCA Car Show – 9:00 am – 1:00 pm 
Sept. 17th  Burger Night 5 pm to 8:30 pm  -  Men’s Golf 4:30 pm 
Sept. 18th  4th Degree Meeting  -  7 pm 
Sept.  19th  LCA Meeting  -  7 pm 
Sept.  22nd   MSU vs Indiana  TBA 
Sept. 24th  Burger Night 5 pm to 8:30 pm  -  Men’s Golf 4:30 pm 
Sept.  29th  MSU vs Central Michigan  TBA 
Sept. 30th  Family Mass at St. Gerard  -  9:00 am 
 

The Fourth Degree presenting the colors at the 
Lugnuts annual Knights of Columbus game for 
Vocations. 

Lugnuts Game Choir prior to the start of the event. 



HELP US ON OUR TOOTSIE ROLL DRIVE    

CONTACT JAKE CHASSE 517-712-7678 
 

St. Gerard Parish Picnic Needs Volunteers !! 
 

The Knights of Columbus Council #788 have been tapped again to volunteer for the cooking of the food for the 
annual St. Gerard Parish Picnic.  It will be held this year on Sunday, September 9th from noon to 2 pm.  Member 
John Drzik is heading up the crew for the cooking of the food and can really use your help.  Prep works starts at 
7:30 am and we start cooking around 10:00 am.  We will need at least 15 volunteers to help on this project and 
John is looking for your help.  Around 500 or so parishioners are expected for this annual event. 
 

If you can help, please contact John 517-881-2391 or Grand Knight Jay Corey 517-974-6501 and let them know 
you can help.  You can also reach John by email at drzjcu@gmail.com or Jay at jgc2400@comcast.net.  Your 
help is needed so please volunteer and make the call. 
 

It’s Cash Bash Time Again !!! 
 

The annual LCA Cash Bash is gearing up once again this year to have a lot of fund and give away some great 
cash prizes for its annual drawing.  The date is Saturday, October 13th with the drawing being held at 7:00 pm. 
 

The doors will open at 6:00 pm for socializing and getting a good seat for this annual event.  Tickets are now on 
sale and are available again this year for only $20.00 each.  Each ticket admits two people to the event, and you 
do not have to be present to win !! 
 

Only 300 tickets are sold and even the seller of a winning ticket has a chance to win $25.00 or more on a 
winning ticket.  Chairman Frank Cherniawski and Bill Schaner and their crew are out selling the tickets right 
now and there are tickets behind the bar for patrons coming into Columbus Hall.  This is usually a sellout due to 
the amount of money given away for only a $20.00 investment.  Your odds of winning are greater than the lotter 
and pull tabs and will be more fun. 
 

Members and guests are welcome to and you do not have to be a member to buy a ticket (s).  If you have a lot 
of friends and guests, your welcome to take home some additional tickets to sell and better your chances to win 
as the seller if one of your friends wins.  Mark the date of October 13th on your calendar and we may see you in 
the winner’s circle !! 
 

EUCHRE TOURNAMENT COMING IN OCTOBER 
 

The LCA Association is again sponsoring a Euchre Tournament which will be held on Friday, October 12th 
right here at Columbus Hall at 6:30 pm.  Entry tickets cost only $20.00 in advance, or $25.00 at the door.  There 
are only 60 tickets available and the last time this was held it was a sellout. 
 

You do NOT need a partner to play and the price includes Food, Prizes, Door Prizes and more fun than you can 
imagine.  Members and guests are welcome to participate so get your tickets early and get ready to have some 
fun playing Euchre !! 

Come Join Us For Family Mass At St. Gerard On 
Sunday, September 30, 2018 At The 9:00 am Mass.  
All Knights And Their Families Are Invited To Sit 
Together And Worship As A Knights Of Columbus 
Family At This Mass. 



  Columbian Patrons  2018

Agonor Napoleon P Hanlon Michael C Reyes Rosendo C
Albright Christopher P Headley Donald E Robitaille Robert E
Arens Michael P Holmes E G Rocheleau Fredrick C
Barry Tim P Hermes Timothy M Royale Jeane
Beachnau PGK Daniel & JJ Hryniewiecki B. Richard Roznowski Francis J
Becht Dennis J Hull Horace G Ruthruff Donald D
Bollman Carl L Jackus Joseph J Rybicki Richard
Bollman James A Jensen Allen R Ryczek Richard A
Brickner MD Dr. Robert J Johnson DDS Dr. Gary W Rybicki Richard
Bruner Ronald E Jurkovic Zeljko Schaner William J
Caporale Vincent J Kalchik Thomas R Schertzing David G
Carey Mark G Klein Thomas P Schertzing Brian E
Carey Matthew J Knapp Ronald J Schmitz Donald
Chasse PGK William H Kobus Joseph M Schrauben Larry
Cherniawski Francis Koenigsknecht Francis J Schroeder Kenneth R
Cole Scott R Kolb Anthony R Shaw William F
Costigan Christopher H Kriauciunas Dr. Rom Simon Harold A
Cotter Mark Kussmaul R Jay Sohn Kenneth S
Cummings Phillip C LaLonde Randall J Spehar Robert N
Dart C Doug Lehman Thomas J Sprague Homer A
De Rose John A Luedtke PGK David L Stafford Edmund C
DeWitt DDS Dr. Mark L MacKenzie Kenneth F Stamford Ralph
Diaz Justiniano Macksood Steven J Stickney Charles C
Diaz Mario S Maurer Richard K Stoffer Edward L
DiBlase Jr. Joseph G McCloy PSD Richard F Stotenbur Daniel T
Downey Frank McCrackin Richard J Stump Michael J
Doyle Michael P McCrackin Michael J Suckow John R
Drolett Joe E McManus Michael J Szostak Michael
Du Mont Michael J Melton Phillip A Theis Dennis
Endres Richard B Meyers Grover J Thelen Frederick W
Fata Ernest Miller Todd C Thelen David E
Fedewa Anthony Minich Thomas E Thelen Richard P
Feldpausch Hilary H Moore Justin W Thelen Daniel J
Fiero John A Morris John P Thomas Kevin M
Foster Raymond Ockert Gerald L Thomas Daniel J
Franklin Fay J Pavona Nicholas G Walsh Terrence L
Freund Mark J Peiffer Richard Warriner Keith T
Fuller Anthony E Piggott Mark D Wegener Christopher M
Garcia II Joseph A Pillar Brian T Wegener PSD Thomas M
Garcia Sr. Joseph A Plunkett PGK Raymond G Wegener PGK Mike H
Goeddeke Andrew G Pollack Bernard J Wegener PGK Herbert G
Goerge Hilary J Potoczny John M Yarsevich Carl
Gottfried Kyle M Price Terry T Zerfas Ronald J
Greeley Sr. David E Pung III Donald V
Green Jr. James F

Thank you to our patrons for their donations which held defray the cost of the printing of the newsletter for some of our members !!!

Follow us on       acebook

@ Knights of Columbus Richard Council 788



 

 

 
 SEPTEMBER   2018 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
26  AUGUST   
Club Closed 

 

27  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 Build A Burger  
   5 – 8:30 pm 
  Men’s Golf 
   4:30 pm  

28 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 
 

29 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 

30  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 
  
 

31 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
  MSU vs Utah State 
  7:00 pm 
  
 

1  SEPTEMBER 
 
 Club Closed 
   Labor Day  
     Weekend 
  

2  
   

 Club Closed 
    Labor Day 
       Weekend 
 

3  
  
 Club Closed 
   Labor Day 
     Weekend 
  

4 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
  Officers Meeting 
    7 pm 
  
 

5  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
  Ladies Auxiliary 
    Meeting  7 pm 
 

6 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
  Men’s Bowling 
    6:00 pm 
  
 

7 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
  State Installation 
   Rehearsal  6:30 
   St. Gerard  
 

8  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 State Installation 
  Mass 4:30 pm 
   Dinner Reception 
     Following Mass 

9    

Club Closed 

  St. Gerard Parish    

    Picnic – Noon to 
       2:00 pm   
 

10  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 Build A Burger  
   5 – 8:30 pm 
  Men’s Golf 
   4:30 pm 

11 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 
 Council Meeting 
   7:00 pm 
   First Degree 

12  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 
  
 

13  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 Men’s Bowling 
    6:00 pm 
 
  
 

14  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
   Walleye Dinner 
  4 – 7 pm 

15  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 LCA  Car Show 
   9:00 am – 1 pm 
  

16 
  Club Closed 
  

17 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
  Build A Burger  
   5 – 8:30 pm 
  Men’s Golf 
   4:30 pm 

18 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 
 4th Degree Meeting  
     7 pm. 
 

19  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
  
  LCA  Meeting 
       7:00 pm 

20 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
  
  Men’s Bowling 
    6:00 pm 
 
 

21  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 
  
  
  
 

22  
Club Opens 4 pm 

  MSU vs Indiana 
   TBA 

23 
    Club Closed 

  

24  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 Build A Burger  
   5 – 8:30 pm 
 Men’s Golf 
Banquet   4:30 pm 

25 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 
 

26  
 Club Opens 4 pm 

27 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
  Men’s Bowling 
    6:00 pm 

  
 

28 
 Club Opens 4 pm 

 

29 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 MSU vs Central 
  Michigan 
  TBA 
 

30    

   Club Closed 

  
 Family Mass at 
 St. Gerard 9 am 
 

 1  OCTOBER  
 Club Opens 4 pm 
  
Build A Burger  
   5 – 7 pm  
  
 

2 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
 
 Officers Meeting 
   7:00 pm 

3 
 Club Opens 4 pm 

 
 

4 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
   Men’s Bowling 
    6:00 pm 

  
 

5 

 Club Opens 4 pm 
 Tootsie Roll Drive 
  9am – 5 pm 
 Sizzler Steak 
   Dinner  5 – 7 pm 
  

6 
 Club Opens 4 pm 
  Tootsie Roll Drive 
      9am – 5 pm 
 MSU vs  
  12:00 pm 
Northwestern 

Council #788 

September 2018  

Activities 

Follow us on         acebook @ Knights of Columbus Richard Council 788 
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The Key To Success 
 
 

Is MEMBERSHIP 
 

GIVE US A NAME FOR MEMBERSHIP, OR 

PROPOSE SOMEONE FOR MEMBERSHIP 

 

NAME:  _________________________________________ 

 

Phone Number:  _______________________________ 

 
    

   Open Someone’s Door To Membership In The 
            Knights of Columbus Council #788 
 
 

Contact 
 

Membership Chairman Luis Velasquez  517-930-4660                         
or  Grand Knight Jay G. Corey 517-974-6501 
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